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April 24, 2014 

CONFIDENTIAL 

RESS & COURIER 

Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 

Attention: Ms. K. Walli, Board Secretary 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re: EB-2014-0139 – Jericho Wind, Inc. (“Jericho”) Section 41(9) Application 
(the “Application”) –  Confidential Correspondence in respect of the 
Application 

We are legal counsel to Jericho in the above noted proceeding.  On behalf of Jericho, we are 

hereby filing a request for the confidential treatment of a letter being filed by Jericho in respect 

of the Application (the “Confidentiality Request”).  This Confidentiality Request is being filed in 

accordance with the Board’s Practice Direction on Confidential Filings. 

The purpose of this Confidentiality Request is to protect the confidentiality of correspondence 

that, if disclosed, would reveal information relating to Jericho’s contractual commitments and 

project development schedule that (i) is confidential information under Jericho’s feed-in tariff 

contract with the Ontario Power Authority and/or (ii) could result in prejudice to the timely 

development of the Jericho Wind Energy Centre. 

The letter that is the subject of the Confidentiality Request is included at Attachment “A”.  

Jericho seeks confidential treatment of the document contained in Attachment “A” in its entirety.   

A non-confidential summary of the document that is the subject of the Confidentiality Request is 

provided in Attachment “B”. 

Yours truly, 

 

Original signed by 

 
Tyson Dyck 

Tel 416.865.8136 



36009-2006 16981065.1 

 

- 2 - 

 

Fax 416.865.7380 
tdyck@torys.com 

cc: N. Mikhail, OEB Staff 
 B. Greenhouse, NextEra Energy 
 A. Pinnock, NextEra, NextEra Energy 
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ATTACHMENT “A” 

CONFIDENTIAL VERSION OF THE DOCUMENT FOR WHICH CONFIDENTIAL 

TREATMENT IS REQUESTED 
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[INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK] 
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ATTACHMENT “B” 

NON-CONFIDENTIAL SUMMARY OF THE DOCUMENT FOR WHICH 

CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT IS REQUESTED 
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Non-Confidential Summary 

 The confidential information being filed is a letter updating the Board in support of a further 

request for an expedited hearing.  In that update, we advise the Board that the Ministry of the 

Environment issued the REA for the Project on April 14, 2014, authorizing the construction and 

operation of the Project’s distribution system (the “Distribution System”), among other things.  

Given that the REA has been issued, the letter indicates Jericho’s intention to commence 

construction of the Distribution System promptly upon the Board issuing a Decision and Order 

in this proceeding or, in the alternative, the County of Lambton agreeing to the location of 

Jericho’s Distribution System in County road allowances.  The letter also describes why prompt 

construction of the Distribution System is critical to achieve Jericho’s contractual commitments 

under its Feed-in-Tariff Contract with the Ontario Power Authority. 

 
 
 


